

**Assiniboine College Students' Association
Student Council Meeting
October 15, 2025**

Agenda

Present: Alec Walters, Arman Aiaz, Danielle Fisher, Emeke Ofunim, Faith Kennedy, Gabrielle Fisher, Joy Attah, Juliet Ramirez (5:07), Keira McKay, Lexi Anderson, Oloruntoba Akinsulie (Toba) (attended online 5:19 in person 5:33)

Present Online: Anita Carrasco, MacKenzie Knibbs, Katelyn Sass

Observing: Joe Hrycak

Staff Members Present: Alyshia Holden, April Conkright

Item	Discussion	Action
Call Meeting to Order		5:23 pm
Land Acknowledgement- Assiniboine College and the Offices of the ACSA are privileged to provide learning opportunities on the lands of the Dakota Oyate, Nakoda Oyate, Ininiwak, Nehethowak, Nehiyawak, Anishininewuk, Denesuline, Anishinaabeg, and the National Homeland of the Red River Métis."		
Approval of Agenda		Be it resolved that the consent agenda be approved as presented. Motioned by D. Fisher Seconded by Attah Motion carried.
Approval of Minutes		Be it resolved that the minutes from the September 24, 2025 SAC meeting be approved as presented. Motioned by McKay Seconded by Ofunim Motion carried.
Reports		
Executive Report- VP of Operations	N/A	
Executive Report- VP of Engagement	Vintage Prom meeting at 3:30 to discuss decor	All Council members to sell 10 tickets Everyone required to find one raffle prize
Executive Report- VP of Diversity and Inclusion	Multicultural Meeting with April and Attah to discuss event and changes. Discussion about setup and food. Discussion with Cynthia from International about her contributions.	
ACSA President	Wellness Wagon went well. Some giveaways from Smitten, decision to give away 1 per month. Suggestion for emails; in your email signatures, include your names, position, and logo.	
Remote Campus Representatives	Sass: Did start getting interest in committee Knibbs: meeting scheduled for tomorrow, a few did not confirm, put up a poster to advertise what the committee does to gather more interest.	
Executive Director Report	Need more volunteers for:	

	<p>February 13 (5:30-9pm) & February 14 (2-5:30pm)</p> <p>ED needs new people's paperwork</p> <p>ED and SEC discussion about ACSA Car Show: May 2nd or 3rd thoughts? If interested in sticking around please consider it. Hoping to have hotdogs and hamburgers.</p> <p>Social Media Discussion: Cautious about posting on social media as it does represent Students' Association, aware of backgrounds in public spaces.</p> <p>Club Update made</p> <p>ED: Project Red Update; Donation period Open October 20th-December 1st. Student Application Open November 1st</p>	
Old Business Review		
Nightmare Knockout	<p>Currently have 2 teams, Nightmare Knockout is free as of yesterday.</p> <p>VP of Engagement suggests that we keep cut off Friday the 17th. Anderson suggests that if we can get a Student Council Team we keep trying.</p> <p>D. Fisher suggests that if we do not have 8 teams by Monday October 20th, we will cancel. Agreed upon.</p>	
New Business		
Fashion Show	<p>Attah and Ramierz putting on Food and Fashion Show Event on November 19th for cultures on campus. . They will be providing food as well as encouraging students to wear traditional clothes. Instead of having suggestions, those who are participating in the fashion side, should be provided with a recognition gift.</p> <p>Asking for gift card of \$20-30 for max 12 students. ED Suggests \$20, Ofunium suggest \$10. Anderson, suggests other ideas that would be cheaper: \$10 GC, thank you card, and trinket.</p> <p>ED and President asking for approval of money and then decide on items later. Agreed on leaving on \$30.</p>	<p>Be it resolved that the SAC approves \$300 to purchase gifts for the Student Models participating in the fashion show.</p> <p>Motioned by Rameriez Seconded by Akinsulie Motion carried.</p>
Therapy Dogs in Winnipeg	<p>Sass discussed with professor about therapy dogs on campus after Anatomy instructor. The dogs would have to be hypoallergenic. Tim Hortons instead, and date to be determined at a later time.</p> <p>Therapy Dogs to be reviewed later on in December.</p>	
Council Member Updates	<p>Cook has decided to step down as Business Representative.</p> <p>An individual stepped forward at Dauphin campus interested in becoming a representative. She did fill out the form as well as an endorsement form.</p>	<p>Be it resolved that the SAC approves to vote Haley Bone as the Dauphin Representative effective October 15, 2025</p> <p>Motioned by G. Fisher. Seconded by Ofunim. Motion carried.</p>

Round Table		
<p>Open Gym- Indigenous Rep: Connecting with students and 3 groups of students who have expressed interest in volleyball nets. We are unable to use them. Interested in having cultural dance classes. Briefing note to be sent in for next meeting.</p> <p>Nursing Rep: Students concerned with studies, directed them to learning curve.</p> <p>Winnipeg Rep: Sees students interested in peer to peer contact. Connecting with Shirely if interested as well as consider starting a club</p> <p>VP of Diversity and Inclusion: looking for those interested in assisting with movie at 12:00: Faith 11:30-12:30, Lexi 11:30, Keira: 12:30</p> <p>Creative Media Representative: 1st years to send emails, complaints coming up about use of AI Discussions. Those who are complaining should be sent to ED. Cafeteria complaint about no longer reuseable cutlery</p> <p>2SLGBTQIA+ Representative: Questionarie is live so please push out</p> <p>Health and Human Representative: The water fountains not working</p> <p>ED: Retreat questions- answer was too long but no ideas on how to fix. If there are ideas, please send it to ED</p>		ED and SEC to look into cheap nets. Anderson to connect with students and see what they are interested in.
Close Meeting		6:51pm

Meeting Minutes to be Signed by Executive Signing Authorities

Name	Title	Signature
	President	
	Vice President	

Date: